
RCW 28A.700.080  Awareness campaign for career and technical 
education.  (1) Subject to funds appropriated for this purpose, the 
office of the superintendent of public instruction shall develop and 
conduct an ongoing campaign for career and technical education to 
increase awareness among teachers, counselors, students, parents, 
principals, school administrators, and the general public about the 
opportunities offered by rigorous career and technical education 
programs. Messages in the campaign shall emphasize career and 
technical education as a high quality educational pathway for 
students, including for students who seek advanced education that 
includes a bachelor's degree or beyond. In particular, the office 
shall provide information about the following:

(a) The model career and technical education programs of study 
developed under RCW 28A.700.060;

(b) Career and technical education course equivalencies and dual 
credit for high school and college;

(c) The availability of scholarships for postsecondary workforce 
education, including the Washington award for vocational excellence, 
and apprenticeships through the opportunity grant program under RCW 
28B.50.271, grants under RCW 28A.700.090, and other programs; and

(d) Education, apprenticeship, and career opportunities in 
emerging and high-demand programs.

(2) The office shall use multiple strategies in the campaign 
depending on available funds, including developing an interactive 
website to encourage and facilitate career exploration; conducting 
training and orientation for guidance counselors and teachers; and 
developing and disseminating printed materials.

(3) The office shall seek advice, participation, and financial 
assistance from the workforce training and education coordinating 
board, higher education institutions, foundations, employers, 
apprenticeship and training councils, workforce development councils, 
and business and labor organizations for the campaign.  [2019 c 252 § 
116; 2008 c 170 § 301.]

Intent—2019 c 252: See note following RCW 28A.655.250.
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